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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 15 November-Mtg 2563 

Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  

 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise your 

replacement to David Munro 0418 845 644. If bringing Guests, please advise David. 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED STARTING YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN TO 

DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE.                               More info   Here 

             

 

               DATE 

2021 

 

 

 

Mon 22nd 

November 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 29th 

November 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 6th 

December 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

 

Mon 13th  

December 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

Speaker  

Board Members 
 

Matthew 

Richardson 

  

 

Program 

 

CLUB 

ASSEMBLY 

 

Renewal of the  

PA Football club 

 

AGM 

COMMITTEE 

MEETINGS 

 

 

Christmas Party 

& 

Dinner 

Chair President 

Stephany Martin 

David Fenton Ankur Jandial  

Rotary 

Information 

Garth Holmes Mal Hansen Tony Lagozzino  

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

Brett Coombs Reg Bennett Tony Eddowes  

Cashier 1 Paul Eliseo Ralph Holmes Gail Casey  

Cashier 2 David Fenton Mary Lynch Betty Gebert PARTNERS’ 

Steward 1 Gus DeAngelis Hans Graf Michael Dilena NIGHT 

Steward 2 

 

Jim Silvestri Dean Fleming Dean Crook  

Raffle Des Collinson Margaret 

Northcote 

Frank Augello   

TIME 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:30 FOR 7.00 PM 

Remarks VOCATIONAL CLUB SERVICE COMMUNITY INTERACT 

WEEK 

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/667a71c5-0992-431d-b9e1-9b607c5c59a5/1/
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  
PRESIDENT  Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT   Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

Fellowship Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

PI wants your PI articles or photos -Please email to  
RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  
East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    

 0491 333 732 

 

 

List of 

Committee 

Members 

A List of Committee Members is Here  
 

 Club Support Officers 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 / peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870 /  aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644/: davidrmunro@icloud  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: Bill Allan  
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: TBC 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  TBC ( Deputy: John Russo)  

 

 
• After  acting Sergeant Jim Beare’s  invocation & loyal toast, President Stephany 

welcomed members,partners, guests & those on Zoom .A special welcome to to Helen 

Marshall- Chair of RYLA ;John Witherspoon & Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide 

Light;Ali Adcock & Carlene Wallis ,wife of Graham who is speaking on Rotary Information 

& finally Behind the Badge speaker NDr Nigel Qadros. 

 

• Secretary Frank Orlando  

o There is a Board mtg tonight. 

o Nominations are now open for the 2022-2023 Board. 

o The AGM is on Monday 6th Dec. 

o Reminder: the James Bond Movie film night at the Capri Theatre 141 Goodwood Road, Sat 27th Nov, 

3:30pm for 4pm start Organised by the RC of Kent Town. Tickets $22, $20 Concession. Book Here  

See Flyer. 

o Remember to return those faulty nametags asap so Frank can order another batch. 

 

• Ralph Holmes gave a Shed report. 

o Firstly. I mentioned previously that Past President Benny along with Jane Gascoigne applied 

for a Commonwealth Government grant from the Department of Industry, Science, Energy and 

Resources through our local member of Sturt, James Stevens for a solar energy system to be 

installed by DQ Electrical.  I am pleased to announce that we have received $5,500.00 in respect 

of that grant and PP Benny has contacted Don from DQ Electrical to have the system installed 

as soon as possible.   

BUT Paul Trotta has done some work on the roof of the shed where the system is to be placed 

and FEELS WE NEED TO REPLACE THE RUSTING ROOF SCREWS PRIOR TO THE 

INSTALLATION OF THE SOLAR SYSTEM.  Paul will on Tuesday remove some screws 

hoping that they are not too rusted, so that we can buy new screws and replace them.  Is there 

someone able bodied prepared to work with Paul to replace new screws as the old are removed? 

 

o I would also like to note that our Shed is a fantastic Community project.  Renata Allan reported to 

me on Saturday that we sent towels to a homeless shelter to enable their clients to enjoy showers 

with good quality towels.  I think that this may have been raised by Gail Casey.  This is a great 

initiative and well done to the team. 

mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=814760&
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o I would also like to offer a great big thankyou to Rotarians, Partners and Volunteers for the work that 

they do in the Shed, not only every Tuesday, but often during other days of the week.  The Shed was 

looking fantastic for our mid-month sale held on Saturday – thankyou to Renata and the whole 

team who work so tirelessly to achieve the Rotary ideals of service above self.  We feel that although 

all at the Shed on Saturday enjoyed the day, the effort to stop sorting goods and stack them out the 

back so as to prepare for Saturday was not rewarded with sufficient sales in the shed to warrant 

opening the inside of the Shed for mid-month sales.   

 

o Having said that, with the fantastic work done on advertising – Alyssa you are a whizz 

– along with some additional Marketplace advertising, and perhaps some luck with the 

weather and our signage, we have so far for the month, including presales, earned 

$2,364.35 for the month – Well done to all involved in setting up in the lead up to 

Saturday, including a huge effort on Friday morning, and on the day – the work done 

makes me proud to serve our Community as a Rotarian. 

 

o And again, it is really important to extend our thanks and appreciation to Jeff and 

Jenny Neale at Paradise Mazda for the provision of the van and trailer which enables us 

to undertake the pick-ups and also deliveries on sale day and to Paradise Mazda staff for 

photocopying our Shed sale notices 

   

o Looking forward, it is very clear that we need to expand our online marketing efforts, and, in this 

regard, we are looking to prepare a plan to ensure that on-line marketers are supported with a 

nominated Rotarian who will attend to any sale pickups if they cannot be arranged for a Tuesday 

morning.  If you are interested in marketing a category of items such as whitegoods, elderly and 

disability aids and lines of furniture, please let me know.  Thank you to one of our newer members, 

Shipra, for offering to market our baby and infant furniture and accessories. 

 

o  I really wanted to applaud the work done by our Rotarians, Partners and Volunteers, and encourage 

other members to consider the opportunities to be involved in our major Fundraising, Fellowship and 

Community project, The Shed. 

 

• Fellowship Director Denise Dinham announced: - 

At the upcoming Christmas Dinner on 13th December, the Fellowship Committee are asking members to 

support children, aged to 16years, with a wrapped gift, labelled with age & gender for the recipient. 

 

      This year the committee has decided to support Women’s Safety Services. These women & children 

are displaced, due to experiencing domestic violence in their homes, & often leave with very few items. 

        

Payment for the dinner will be collected at our next meeting on 22nd November. 

 

• Rotarian Betty Gebert announced a $200 donation to Australian Rotary Health Hat Day raised 

at a small dinner party held recently at her home. A combination party where she asked her guests to 

consider a small donation to ARH Hat Day in lieu of contributing to food and "booze".  

“We had a great fun evening and no, the "cops weren't called!" It reminded me of Guess who's coming 

to Dinner evenings we had at Merbein RC, a great way for newcomers to get acquainted with other 

members and partners in their new Club. 

This amount will be cumulative towards end of year total from CAMPBELLTOWN.” 

 (Betty is a Silver friend of the ARH fund). 

 

• Frank Augello announced the Porchetta night is this Sat 20 Nov 6.30 pm start at the Council 

Function Centre. Thanks to those who are coming and have given support.  
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• Visiting Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light announced 

that on 88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio  Station) , he is a Wendesday 

Magazine announcer & together with  Fiona Biedermann RC Seaford &  PR 

officer for D9510 & other guests present a  monthly ROTARY RADIO 

SEGMENT  which is on this  Wendesday starting at 9:15am .  Link Here 

 

o Rob also had raffle tickets available from his Rotary Club for sale at $5 each, with some exclusive 

wines as prizes. 

 

 
 ROTARY INFORMATION – GRAHAM WALLIS -My Year as President 1985-

1986 

 
I was inducted as President by the outgoing President David Tuckwell on 1st July 1985 at 

a Changeover Dinner at the Reservoir Hotel. 

The Office Bearers for the year ahead were Vice President Eric Webb, Secretary Joe 

Hudspith, 

and the Treasurer John Whitfield. 

District Governor was Kevin Parkinson – a member from the Campbelltown Rotary Club and as a 

consequence our Club was responsible for organizing and running a District Conference. Edward Cadman 

was Rotary World’s President and his theme for the year was “YOU ARE THE KEY”.  

The year started with 55 members, 5 members were inducted during the year and 2 resigned with 58 

members at the end of the Year. 

Dinner Fees were $7.50, and fines were 50cents for the 1st fine and 20 cents for the 2nd. 

 

Speakers, there were a number of interesting speakers during the year.  Mal Hansen “7 days in the Bush” 

commissioned by Rex Ellis of Transcontinental Tours to take 12 Doctors and a co-driver on a tour of 

North Queensland. 

Sir Mark Oliphant with the subject “Aspects of Technology affecting our lives today”.  

Ron Sullivan – “53 years at the microphone at 3AW – 5DN and 5AD.” 

Marie Bury – “Horse Riding for the Disabled” 

Barry Trowse – “The Story of Legacy in South Australia” 

 

International – Under the Chairmanship of Albert Sommariva.  $6,000 was given to 

various International Projects including 11 IPAC projects.  A highlight during the 

early part of the year 

was the visit by Rotarian Jean Le Roux and his group study exchange team from South Africa.  It was a 

pleasing duty to host them for a week, culminating in an intercity meeting at the Reservoir Hotel.   

An International night was the theme for the dinner meeting in April with speakers being 4 International 

Students studying in Adelaide - from Indonesia, Ghana, India, and China. 

 

Project – under the Chairmanship of Mal Hansen.  Raised over $15,000 from the Auction, Art Show, 

Christmas Raffle, and a Film Night.  $1000 was donated from the Film Night to Athelstone CFS.  Special 

Thanks went to Peter Allen for convening the ART SHOW. 

 

Vocational – Under the Chairmanship of Robert Donato.  Man behind the Badge talks by Don Catford 

and Peter Cock.  Visits to Tolley & Tolley Distillers and Wine Makers in the Barossa Valley also a visit 

to Basedow Wines in the Barossa.  An award of Achievement to Codan Pty. Ltd.  

 

Youth – Under the Chairmanship of Geoff Thorpe. A very busy and successful year with the Youth of our 

Community.  Youth Exchange hosting Irma Aquire from Mexico and Karin Gunnarrsson from Sweden.  

Outgoing students were Libby Day to Denmark and Simon Porter to Texas – kept them busy together 

with Awards and Selection of Youth to attend Schools, Camps and Seminars. 

http://www.coastfm.com.au/
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Fellowship – under Chairmanship of Peter Allen.  Held various functions during the year with our 

Christmas Dinner held at Eagle On The Hill Hotel, bowls at Tranmere Bowling Club, Trots at Globe 

Derby, and barbecue after the Auction at Campbelltown Oval.   

Our 20th Birthday Meeting was a night to remember, Charter Members together with their wives and our 

Past Presidents and their wives were all honoured – together with the Award of a Paul Harris 

Fellow to Gill Williams. Exchange student Karin’s birthday was also celebrated. 

 

Community Service under the Chairmanship of Tony Eddowes.  They had a very busy year 

with the donation of a Lawn Mower and Whipper Snipper to Women’s Emergency Shelter.  

Mr and Mrs Baker of Athelstone were presented through the Royal Australian Deaf Society a 

Porter Printer and Decoder, and it was pleasing to present this equipment to the Baker Family at a Club 

Meeting. 

 A concert at Thorndon High School for 157 elderly folks in our Community- it was one of the highlights 

of the year for all that were present. 

Finally came the presentation of a horse called CAMPBELL (name chosen by D.G. Kevin’s wife Connie} 

to the Riding For The Disabled Association.    This was held at Lochiel Park in front of a 

large crowd on a Sunday Morning including representatives from Federal, State and Local   

Governments.  

MC for the Day Len Rowlands said that President Graham would be prepared to give a 

demonstration ride as he had had a lot of experience with horse riding – on the Merry-Go-

Round at Semaphore. GUESS what happened – I was unceremoniously dumped to the 

ground. 

Sergeant John and Cartoonist Garth were in raptures – they now had a subject they could 

exploit for the next few months, as it turned out – it turned into YEARS and was even mentioned by ex-

Mayor Max Amber at a council celebration for the Club’s 50th Birthday, which was 30 years after the 

original event. 

District Conference under the Chairmanship of Tony Uren – with Ian Reddy as Secretary. 

It was held April 3rd – 6th at St. Bernard’s Youth Centre –renamed for the Conference - 

Argyle Castle.  The Conference theme was “THE CAMPBELLS ARE COMING” and 

coming we did. 

Conference opening was on Thursday evening and I - as President of the Host Club had the 

privilege of leading the Official Party into a wonderfully decorated Castle auditorium 

accompanied by the playing of Bagpipes. It was a sight to behold to see the auditorium 

filled with Rotarians, Ladies, Guests and Exchange Students.  Tony Uren introduced DG 

Kevin who in turn introduced World President Representative, Immediate Past President of 

Rotary International in Great Britain, and Ireland – Jim Watts and his wife Marjorie.  They hail from 

Totkwith in Yorkshire.   

The official opening was performed by Most Reverend Keith Rayner – Archbishop of Adelaide.  This was 

followed by the Opening Address by P.P. Jim Watts with the subject “YOU ARE THE KEY”.  A musical 

interlude followed - performed by Hyde Park Club Rotarians.  Supper followed catered by our members. 

Friday – sessions went from 9am to 5pm with a range of Speakers on Rotary Programmes. 

Jim Watts gave an address on “The Time Capsule that we Carry with us”.   It was outstanding at that time. 

Keynote Speakers during the day were Paul Everingham MP for The Northern Territory and  

Ted Excell – Deputy Managing Director of Austrade. 

Morning, lunch, and afternoon tea were catered for by our members. 

Home Hosting in the evening was held for every delegate who wanted to be hosted, was hosted. We were 

assisted by St. Peter’s Club. 

Carlene and I hosted Jim and Marjorie Watts with 8 others.  They were a wonderful couple and easy to 

get to know. 

Saturday 9am to1pm.  Speakers on Rotary Programmes.  Keynote Speaker was Tim Marcus Clark, 

Managing Director of The State Bank of South Austtralia. Presentation by Renmark Club for 1987 

Conference. 

Conference Summary was by Jim Watts.  Morning Tea and lunch catered for by our members. 

FREE AFTERNOON but not for our members.  We had to convert the CASTLE from a Conference 

Centre to a Banquet Venue and with very hard work - we did. 
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It was an amazing transformation – tables were decorated – Scottish themes were 

strategically placed – flowers were everywhere, and a caricature done by Garth of every 

Campbelltown Member was placed around the CASTLE. 

As we sat down to our table, I could not have been happier to see people smiling and 

talking and some wearing kilts and suits and ladies in their finery. 

I thought then “this was going to be a great night – and it was”.  The piping in of the 

HAGGIS was a highlight. Some ate it and others looked at it. 

The only downer for the evening was that the refrigerator on the Van we had hired to store the products 

and the meat for the barbecue for the next day was playing up and Barry Donaldson was sitting on top of 

the Van belting it with a stick to keep the refrigerator running.  He failed and we had to get new supplies 

on Sunday morning – which was no mean feat.  The other downer was that after the banquet we had to 

clear and clean the auditorium ready for basketball next day.  

Sunday – Church service at Payneham Road Uniting - with a men’s choir with 

Campbelltown members performing and an address by Don Catford. 

This was followed by a farewell barbecue at Thorndon Park with the highlight being a 

dinghy towing the LOCH NESS MONSTER across the Lake. Everyone gathered at the 

Lake edge to witness this amazing and unexpected sight. 

To summarize the Conference - the Club in tackling the biggest project in its history showed once again 

the strength of the Club and why it is held in 

such high regard in the District. 

 

In my final meeting for my Year as 

President I had much pleasure in presenting 

Tony Uren with a Paul Harris Fellow for the 

tremendous leadership he has shown as a 

Rotarian.   

Finally, I could never have handled my year 

as President and also the other positions I 

have held as a member of this Club for over 

40 years without the support of my wife 

Carlene.  

Pictured are Carlene Wallis, President 

Steph, and Graham Wallis. 

 

 
Behind the Badge -Dr Nigel Patrick Quadros- “Challenges that led to blessings” 

 
• Chair Tony Lagozzino introduced Dr Nigel Quadros who was inducted on 6 Sept 21 

Nigel is a physician who has specialised in Rehabilitation Medicine. He works at several public hospitals 

including the Queen Elizabeth Hospital, Hampstead Rehabilitation Centre, Calvary Adelaide, and Griffith 

Rehabilitation hospitals. He is also a Senior Clinical Lecturer in Medicine at the University of Adelaide 

where he is involved in both undergraduate and post graduate medical teaching. His clinical interests are 

mainly in stroke and general neurological rehabilitation.  

Today he is going to tell us about his personal life by sharing some of the challenges he has faced that 

have led to blessings. 

• Nigel then spoke candidly about his life journey 

and some of the challenges he has faced, which 

in retrospect, has led to many blessings in his 

life.  Usually, he talks about medical issues but 

tonight it is “behind the badge” & he has to speak 

about himself! 

He was born in NE India with a Portuguese 

family background in Darbhanga but his parents 

originally came from  Goa  which had a strong 

Portuguese & thus Catholic heritage . His great 

Grandfather was Portuguese and a Colonel in the 

https://www.google.com/maps/place/Darbhanga,+Bihar,+India/@24.890846,85.380654,6.74z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x39edb835434acdb1:0x70ec31d04822699e!8m2!3d26.1542045!4d85.8918454
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Indian Army and married his great Grandmother who was English. His great Grandparents later 

farmed mangos & rice near Goa. 

Nigel’s father was a policeman & his mother a 

teacher. Nigel and his brother had a strong 

Catholic education & this continued when the 

family migrated to Perth Australia in May 71. 

The School in Perth was a Challenge as for the 

1st time he and his brother were the only Asians 

attending at the time. They soon fitted in & he 

looks back to this era as a beautiful & fun time.  

In 1978 he enrolled at the Uni of WA and 

studied  

Dentistry. (His brother has earlier graduated as 

an electronics engineer) He met difficulties in 

his 3rd year of the Course when he was subjected 

to discrimination because of his non-Anglo heritage and was twice failed and thus excluded from 

continuing.  

This was devastating but another 

sympathetic lecturer suggested to move to 

Adelaide to continue with the course there. 

This he did in 1978 and completed his 

Dentistry with Honours in 1984. He resided 

at Lincoln College and told some amusing 

stories about his student life. He also found 

his community spirit was nurtured there and 

he took an active role in starting a 

fellowship group for other foreign students, 

studying far from home without close family 

support. He was blessed at this time of 

developing more as a person & developing 

his community engagement.  

After finishing his Dentistry, he worked as 

research officer & was finding that he was 

looking to other fields to pursue his interests and 

passion. He realised he was more a people person 

than just technical.  

He then enrolled in a medical degree and won a   

scholarship to do a PhD in Rheumatoid Arthritis. 

He was absorbed by his work and was aware, as 

the Skyhooks song, “all my friends were getting 

married…”   

 

He met his future wife Judith at a party. She was 

also from India sponsored by her work, through 

ANZ, to move to Adelaide. They married in 

April 2000. 

 

In Feb 2001, Nigel started feeling unwell which 

resulted in him being admitted to hospital on 

their 1st wedding anniversary 29 April 2001. 
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The following day the Dr who he knew well 

found a lump on a scan, which was a tumor in his 

stomach.  

After 9 hrs. of surgery, which should have been 4, 

he was told by the surgeon they were going to 

remove it, but it was too difficult, with a 40% 

chance of success so they could not do anything.  

 Hormonal 

treatment was the 

only other option, 

which he continues 

to this day. He 

recommended a 

book “Chicken 

Soup for the 

Cancer Survivor’s 

Soul “(A link is  

HERE) 

 

The message of the 

book is to heal & 

motivate yourself, 

get yourself better, 

get down to a 

healthy weight by following as best you can a healthy lifestyle, diet, exercise program & 

mindfulness. Avoid or manage stress whenever you can.  

Alcohol is out, as it makes him very sick.  

“Cancer actually gave me a healthier lifestyle & outlook.” 

 

 

So, all these trials and challenges 

spurred him to help others & in 2004 

Nigel qualified as a Rehabilitation 

Medicine Physician. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

He specialises in Rehabilitating   MS 

patients and Post-Polio syndrome 

sufferers.  

 

Nigel has learnt to live with his cancer 

which has, in retrospect, been a 

blessing. 

He even helps out, cooking breakfast 

at the Hutt St Centre (he is quite a 

good cook  ). 

https://www.amazon.com/Chicken-Soup-Cancer-Survivors-Soul/dp/B00CF6MAEG
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Nigel was introduced to 

Rotary while in America on 

Polio Medical training. 

What does Nigel expect of 

Rotary?  Answer: “To work 

in the Community, to raise 

funds and help Polio 

survivors. All these things 

will enrich my life and 

others.” 

Pic left: Nigel is pictured with 

son Luke, who is studying 

optometry & his wife Judith.  

 

 

 

His greatest Blessing 

 is his family. 
 

Chair Tony Lagozzino, Dr Nigel 

Quadros and President Stephany at the 

conclusion of Nigel’s Behind the Badge 

Talk. 

Nigel was thanked by both Tony, and 

Steph & he received a thunderous 

applause in appreciation of his honest 

and inspiring talk.  

 

 

 

 G’day Possums–this is your page .Remember “If it 

is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto  

 
 

• A great picture from the past in Benny 

Bosman’s 2019-2020 year  as Club President . 

Handing over a cheque to the CEO of the local  

NE Community Hospital . 

 

          

 

 

 
Latest District Publications Links are Here > 

Rotary Matters , District Classifieds , Rotary Down Under , Rotary on 

the Move Zone 8. ,  District 9510 Website ; RDU Supplies 

 
•  Campbelltown City Council’s Ageing Well in Campbelltown Expo & Celebration- Tues 23 Nov 

- 10.30am – 2.30pm at Campbelltown Council Function Centre. The event is an expo for 65yr old’s +. 

As a Club this is a great opportunity to represent Rotary, seek new members and promote the 

Community Connections Café and the Club. Please contact Gail or Elizabeth Gagliardi if you can 

attend and assist on the day. 

https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/oct2021/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b780f30a-27fd-44d8-895d-062e41df6daa/1/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/643/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/nov2021/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/nov2021/
https://rotary9510.org/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/644/
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• Club Membership fees/Subs 2021-2022 are Now Due –Click HERE for More Info 

 

 Please contact Babu on 0418 851 655  

 

o Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA-for 18-25yo) April 19- Mon April 25 

please contact Maria Figg 0421 986 508, Youth Director RCC 

 Info & Registration details for  Rotary Youth Programs April 2022 -Apply Now.  

More info HERE 

 

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Please visit and explore the new Club Runner website here   
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   Once you logon you can check that your personal 

information is correct and you can easily update it. The site is a a great resource & promotion tool  

for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not sure of your login name or password, please 

contact  Alyssa Morran our PR Director .   

 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info etc., please provide the secretary with a USB greater 

than 12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and she will happily copy them for you.  

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 0421 323 699 to order.  

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business 

Excellence Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

 

     

 

 

•   Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE  

o Want to know what is happening in Campbelltown Council? Then why not 

look at the informative & great video of Mayor Jill Whittaker’s, latest 

Campbelltalk.     Link is  HERE  

  

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 

 
Fines session by newbie acting Sgt Jim Beare (contact Aaron (0431 213 870 

aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au)    

 Jim showed he was a born natural in extracting fines, taking pleasure in the process as a dentist does 

when extracting teeth.  Fines were dished out to both long & new time members with no discrimination ; 

David Richards & Dean Fleming fined for leaving a sack truck behind after a furniture pickup; Ralph for 

doing his first  Facebook post regarding the Shed  ;Mal Hansen for raising funds for Prostate / 

Mens’Health,  by growing a Moustache for Movember , but Jim thought  it was his eyebrows that had 

gone south ; Paul T announcing it was Beer O  Clock at the Shed Sale , well before closing time ; Jim 

thanked & fined  fellow snitches for dobbing in fellow Rotarians for some outlandish fines without any 

substantiation or proof “this is Great stuff  & makes the Sgt’s job easier “ etc. 

 

 

 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/d3593291-3110-4bcb-8767-da95d1e260e7/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/c8d0b751-fc5b-4d34-a9b7-bc3dafda1518/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council/latest-news/campbelltalk-october-2021
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
mailto:aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
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Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

o It is good to see both Tony Uren & John Bennett on Zoom tonight. John Bennett has lost weight and 

energy and just can’t get on top of his problems at the moment. We wish him well and it’s good to see 

him watching our meetings via Zoom. 

o Tony still has not parted company with his feeding tube, but has his fingers crossed, it will be 

removed soon, then he will enjoy solid food, coffee, or red wine. 

o John Bennett is managing quite well but has “turns “of nausea and stomach pains sporadically and is 

ever hopeful they will settle down with medication and treatments. 

o Lou Dimech is still under treatment, and we wish him well.  

If you do contact an unwell club member, please let me know so that it can be reported to the Club. 

Peter Rumbelow Welfare Officer 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are sincerely thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are 

of concern to us all. May you get better soon. 

 
• Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences (to next meeting)  

Birthdays-Members:  Tony E (Nov15), Kevin P (Nov 19) Brian S (Nov 19)  

Birthdays-Partners:  Val H (Nov 18) 

Induction Anniversaries:  Athar Y (16/11/20), Alyssa M (18/11/15), David F (19/11/13)  

Leave of Absence Register:  Brad Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022         

 

Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the backbone of 

our fundraising. Note Shed sales are generally the last Saturday of the month except as shown in red 

italics: - Subject to Covid Restrictions 

 

• 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month- The Community Connections Café – (run by volunteers from 

the Club and Council) Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer  

 

• Moonlight Markets at Thorndon Park- Donut Stall Members & Volunteers -The Market dates 

for our stall are on the first Friday in the months of November(5th) and December (3rd) this year 

and February (4th) and March (21st) 2022. The Market runs from 6pm to 10pm and I will need 

help with setup from about 4.30 pm at the Shed and then afterwards to return our property to the 

Shed. 

Please contact Ralph Holmes (Fundraising) email rmholmes2020@outlook.com or mobile 

0428811698 if you are able to assist and the times when you can do so. 

 

Sat Nov 20- Porchetta- Please book or see Frank if you can help on the night. Also looking for 

donations of wine for the Wine Wall Fundraiser. Contact Frank 0432 432 025 

 

• Campbelltown City Council’s Ageing Well in Campbelltown Expo & Celebration- Tues 23 Nov 

10.30am – 2.30pm at Campbelltown Council Function Centre. The event is an expo for 65yr old’s + 

The Council is looking for expressions of Interest from local service Clubs. Would anyone be 

interested in representing the club and attending? Please Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi 0403 602 999 

See flyer. 

 

• Sat 27th November -RC of Kent Town-007 Bond Movie Event-No Time to Die - 3:30 pm - 7:00 

pm Capri Theatre141 Goodwood Road, Goodwood SA 5034. Cost $22 Cons $20  

Book Here  See Flyer  

file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/rmholmes2020@outlook.com
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=814760&
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• Club Christmas Dinner- Monday 13th December- $45 ahead, payment 3 weeks before i.e., 

Monday 22 Nov. Contact Denise Dinham 8337 8096. 

 

• Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda 

There is a fun Quiz night planned for the Friday night of the District Conference as entertainment and 

all the proceeds will go the DG Jeff’s wife Jenny’s chosen charity All Kids 

Visit the District Conference Site For more info ,accommodation & registration is HERE  

Note Early Bird Registration Discount runs out at end of November 2021.  

 
Meeting Stats (Gold Pot)   

Attendance:  

 68%                   

Gold Pot:     

$37.60 

 

Sergeant: 

$30.95 

 

Raffle:   

$94

 
    President’s Thought for the week   - 

 

Kind words can be short and easy to speak, but their echoes are truly endless.      Mother Teresa                                                         
 

 
 Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If 

anyone has any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your 

content. Electronic format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping.   Rotary E clubs Link  Here   

 

 

 

https://www.allkids.org.au/about-us/history/
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/
https://herdofhope.com.au/

